The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met at 7:30 pm, on Monday February 21, 2017, at the Village meeting room with Mayor Corless, Trustee Pack McCarthy and Trustee Robertson present. The public hearing was to hear comments on Local Law #1 of 2017 – Increasing Board from two Trustees to four.  
Public Meeting.  

The Mayor opened the public meeting at 7:30 pm. He asked the Village Clerk to read the Resolution:
RESOLUTION

Adoption of Local Law Increasing the Number of Village Trustees From Two (2) to Four (4) Trustees Pursuant to New York Municipal Home Rule Law, Section 20 and the New York Village Law, Section 3-304

WHEREAS, the following Local Law, a local law increasing the number of Village Trustees from two (2) Trustees to four (4) Trustees, was introduced as Local Law No. 1 of 2017, by Resolution at a meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Nelsonville (“Village Board”) held on January 17, 2017, at 7:30 p.m.; and

WHEREAS, a properly noticed public hearing was held before the Village Board on February 21, 2017 on Local Law No. 1 of 2017; and 

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, THAT:

1. The following Local Law No. 1 of 2017, is hereby enacted;  

BE IT ENACTED by the Board of Trustees of the Village of Nelsonville as follows:

Section 1.   Declaration of intent.  The Board of Trustees of the Village of Nelsonville (“Village Board”) has determined that the size of the current Village Board, which consists of only two (2) Trustees and a Mayor, has made it difficult at times to obtain a quorum to conduct public meetings and to take action at meetings when a quorum is present.  Section 3-304 of the New York Village Law provides the Village Board with the authority to change the number of Trustees by resolution or local law, subject to permissive referendum.  Section 9-908 of the New York Village Law provides the Village Board with the authority to cause an act or resolution subject to permissive referendum to be submitted for the approval of the qualified electors of the Village without the requirement that a petition be filed with the Village Clerk.  The Village Board has determined it is in the best interests of the Village of Nelsonville to increase the number of Trustees from two (2) Trustees to four (4) Trustees, pursuant to Section 3-304 of the New York Village Law, by enacting a local law and wishes to submit the enactment of such local law for the approval of the qualified electors of the Village at the March 21, 2017 general election of the Village.   
Section 2.  The number of Trustees of the Village of Nelsonville is hereby increased from two (2) Trustees to four (4) Trustees so that the composition of the Village Board shall consist of four (4) Trustees and a Mayor.  The two (2) additional trustees shall be elected at the 2018 general Village election. At that election one (1) of the additional trustees shall be elected for a single term equal to two (2) years and the other additional trustee shall be elected for a single term equal to one (1) year. At all subsequent general village elections the offices of such additional Trustees shall be filled for full terms equal to two (2) years. 


Section 3.   This local law shall be submitted for the approval of the qualified electors of the Village at the Village general election to be held on March 21, 2017, and shall not become effective unless approved by a majority of qualifying electors voting on such proposition.  

Section 4.  Once the requirements of Section 3 of this law have been satisfied, this local law shall take effect immediately upon filing with the New York State 

The Mayor asked if there was a determination of which Trustee would get the one-year term and which would get the two-year term?  He stated that we need to reach out to the attorney to get an answer to that.  

The Mayor explained the Local Law to the residents stating that this will be a referendum on the ballot for an up or down vote to add two more trustees to the board.  Trustee Pack McCarthy questioned the following wording of the law:

“The Board of Trustees of the Village of Nelsonville (“Village Board”) has determined that the size of the current Village Board, which consists of only two (2) Trustees”  She didn’t believe we voted that the Board determined it to be difficult.  She thought they voted just to place it on the ballot.  Trustee Robertson stated that anytime two board members talk, they immediately become a quorum, and therefore in violation of public hearing law.   Trustee Pack McCarthy stated that she does not feel comfortable saying that the board determined this; she feels that the voters should decide.  The Village Clerk stated that at the previous meeting she read the draft, which was exactly the same, and it was approved by the Board.  Mr. Robertson stated that he would like it to stay the same.  Resident Bill O’Neill stated that at first he was against whether the board should be expanded, but after hearing all the discussions, we need more people that can sustain the interest of the board as we go forward.   
The Mayor asked if there were any further comments.  There being no further comments, the Public Hearing was closed at 7:47.  
 The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met at 7:30 pm, on Monday, January 17, 2017, at the Village meeting room with Mayor Corless, Trustee Pack McCarthy, and Trustee Robertson present.  
Pledge to the Flag

Mayor Corless opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Vouchers

Upon motion by Trustee Robertson seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy enacted all in favor for approval of vouchers in the amount of $14,263.86 were audited and ordered paid.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the January meeting were approved by Trustee Pack McCarthy seconded by Trustee Robertson, enacted all in favor.  
Correspondence
· Ltr from Public Service Commission re: approval of franchise renewal with cablevision

· Ltr from OSI approving the installation of EMS Memorial at Village Green

· Ltr. From Rep Sean Patrick Maloney asking for feedback on future needs of the Village  

· Central Hudson request for Emergency Contact for Nelsonville

· Thank you card from Josephine Doherty

· NYCOM Statewide “If I were Mayor” Essay Contest for 8th Graders – NYCOM.org – Due date March 8th.

· NYCOM News Release regarding mandates and municipal aid

· Letter from Rep. Maloney re: Dam Safety Act and funding for high hazard dam assistance

Reports

Mayor Corless reported that:
· He and Marc’s Landscaping removed the flags from the flag poles on Main Street
· He showed Marc around the Village on things that need to be done

· He went and picked up pot hole filler for Marc

· He put up nee stop signs, and has one more to replace.

Trustee Pack McCarthy had nothing to report:
Trustee Robertson reported that: 
· Cars were double parked in the lot during the last snow storm.  One resident gave him a hard time when he was told to move his car because he was on the Masonic Temple side.  People need to make sure they move their car so that the lost can be plowed.  
Old Business:

Local Law #1 of 2017 – Increasing Board from two Trustees to four.  

Upon motion by Trustee Robertson seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy enacted all in favor, the Resolution for Local Law #1 was approved.  

New Business

Tiramura Subdivision – Approval of Street Name
Glen Watson, of Badey and Watson, representing the owners of the Tiramura subdivision, spoke regarding a new private road in the subdivision.  The private road begins at Cedar Street Spur and runs northeasterly into the property of the new owners: Erin Muir & Ethan Timm, and Michael & Ashley Rauch.  In compliance with Section 168-36M of the Village Code, which requires Village Board approval of names of any new streets, he requested the approval of the name Brave Scout Trail for the new private road.  Upon motion by Trustee Robertson seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy enacted all in favor granting approval of new private road to be named Brave Scout Trail.  The owners will be responsible for purchasing the new street sign which should be green lettering on a white background.  
Budget Transfers

Due to recent litigations, our Law – Contractual, budget line item A1420.4, has exceeded what was budgeted.  We will eventually recoup some of that from Billy’s Way bond, but for now we need to move money into the line item.  

Upon motion from Trustee Robertson seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy, enacted all in favor, the Treasurer was approved to make the following budget adjustments

Debit A1990.4 – Contingency – 2,000

Credit A1420.4 – Law – Contractual

Due to recent sidewalk/street repairs, we have gone over budget line item A5110.41.  We will file with CHIPS to recoup this money.

Upon motion from Trustee Robertson seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy, enacted all in favor, the Treasurer was approved to make the following budget adjustments

Debit A1990.4 – Contingency – 3,000

Credit A5110.41 – Contingency

Planning Board is also over, but will bill Tiramura owners for additional escrow

Election Inspectors

Upon motion by Trustee Pack McCarthy seconded by Trustee Robertson enacted all in favor the following were appointed Election Inspectors for the March 21st Village election:  Margaret Graham, Judy Meyer, Gloria VanTassel

Reappointment of Zoning Board Member

Upon motion by Trustee Pack McCarthy seconded by Trustee Robertson enacted all in favor Judy Meyer was reappointed to the Zoning Board of Appeals.

Dates for 2017/208 Budget Workshops

The Village Board agreed to hold two meetings:  March 2nd and March 14th at 6:00 PM.   

Lynn Berkely – Trail Signage

Lynn Berkely submitted and read a letter asking for the Village's support with trail signage that she's organizing.  Trustee Robertson asked about insurance and she stated it would be covered under the school insurance.  The letter is as follows:
Dear Nelsonville Board of Trustees,
I am writing you to share information about a stewardship pr ject that concerns the Nelsonville Woods behind Haldane School (roughly from Cedar St. up to the Green Trail). We hope to get your support for the project and would appreciate if you could read this letter at your next public meeting. If any Nelsonville residents would like to get involved, they are welcome to contact me at the email address or phone number below.
I am part of a small team of parents, teachers, students, and neighbors who have come together to foster stewardship of the Nelsonville Woods behind Haldane School in Cold Spring. I know we are not the only ones who care about this place. There are many residents who have been cleaning up the woods for years and have contributed to efforts like the outdoor classroom despite repeated instances of vandalism. Like you, it is our vision for these woods to be a place where kids can play, students can learn, and people can hike and walk their dogs without having to pick up trash and step on broken glass. It is our vision that users of these woods come to respect the great diversity of animals, plants, and people who dwell or pass through here. It is our vision that students, neighbors, and hikers slow down when walking through these woods and use all their senses to take in the seasonal changes and signs of nature.
Our team has decided to take action by creating some unobtrusive signs with short open-ended messages and pictures to help people become more sensitive to their surroundings and recognize their impact on the woods. Some signs might have questions such as "What is the quietest sound you can hear?" or "Which way is the wind blowing right now?". Other signs might have statements like "I walk here" (showing a picture of person walking a dog), "I hunt here" (showing a picture of a barred owl), or "I play here" (showing a picture of a child). We are envisioning simple, rustic-looking signs that are not intended to last forever. So far, this collaborative project will involve sixth grade Ecology students and the after school EcoKids and Explorers clubs. There is also discussion of building a kiosk containing a map and interpretive information near the school entrance to the woods.
We hope our efforts will contribute to cultivating a sense of place, respect, and awareness. With time, we hope these woods will be regarded as a treasure and vandalism will be a thing of the past.
Sincerely,

Lyn Berkley

Nelsonville Woods Stewardship Team evelynberkley@gmail.com
(503) 544-5278
NYS Dept of Transportation Sign
Trustee Pack McCarthy met with Mr. DiNegro NYSDOT, regarding the Yield sign on Main and Pearl Street.  The DOT requires a permit to put a street sign on Main Street.  Once the permit is received they will evaluate if and where the sign should be placed.  The Mayor asked if there was a fee for the permit, and Trustee Pack McCarthy didn’t know but stated she will find out.  She will fill out the permit paper work for a one-year permit.  Trustee Robertson stated he was against putting the yield sign in the street.  He stated that it is a safety hazard, and has already been hit at least three times.  
Revisiting CCA

Trustee Pack McCarthy stated that she would like to have a representative come in next meeting to discuss Community Choice Aggregation for electricity to the Village.  She stated that Philipstown and the Village of Cold Spring will be holding public hearings to decide if they will participate.  Trustee Robertson stated that he would like to defer the discussion until after the elections, but Mayor Corless stated that he would like to have them come to the next Board to gather further information.  
 Open to the Floor
There were no remarks from the floor; however, Mayor Corless explained the contract dispute with the Village of Cold Spring regarding fire protection.  The Mayor of Cold Spring sent a new contract, in the middle of the budget year, for a raise in worker’s compensation and the fire service award.  The Mayor explained that Cold Spring had a referendum on their ballot regarding the award program, and therefore, Nelsonville should not be required to pay for it.  He explained the many times that Nelsonville has helped Cold Spring; eg., when the Grand Union burned and Nelsonville let the post office use the firehouse until they put the trailer up; and how Nelsonville housed the Cold Spring Fire Company’s fire trucks.  He stated that Cold Spring forgets these things and has done nothing for Nelsonville.  He stated that he instructed the Village Clerk to pay the usual fee to Village and we will renegotiate a new contract after the Village election and before our next budet.  
Upon motion by Trustee Robertson seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy enacted all in favor, the meeting was adjourned at 8:56 pm,
Respectfully presented, 

Pauline T. Minners

Village Clerk

